VIA ELECTRONIC FILING & REGULAR POST

June 24, 2013

Ontario Energy Board

P.O. Box 2319

2300 Yonge Street, 27th Floor

Toronto, ON

M4P 1E4

Attention:
Ms. Kirsten Walli,
                      OEB Board Secretary  
Dear Ms. Walli:
RE:
Procedural Order No. 5

Board File Number: EB-2012-0458


K2 Wind Ontario Limited Partnership


Application for Leave to Construct (the “Application”)

The Residents Group would like to submit the following letter of clarification for the Board’s consideration.  It was not the intent of the Residents Group to introduce the material in the Brindley affidavit on an issue of health or to make any subsequent arguments related to health.  We understand that health matters lie outside the Board’s jurisdiction.  The Brindley affidavit was intended to alert the Board to an issue of stray voltage that had been created by an affiliate of K2 Wind, on whom they are relying for experience, and to provide evidence that this issue was never fully resolved.  In this regard, it speaks to the reliability and the quality of the electrical service.  A fundamental aspect of reliability is the capacity to properly maintain and manage electrical facilities.  This means that the operator must have the capability and knowledge to respond to problems and issues affecting customers and resolve them in a timely manner.  The experience of ACW residents in this regard is a matter which residents believe should be considered as part of this application.

We note that under section 4.01 of the OEB Rules of Practice and Procedure, “the Board may at any time in a proceeding make orders with respect to the procedure and practices that apply in the proceeding”.  Under section 11.01, “the Board may, on conditions the Board considers appropriate, a) permit an amendment to the evidentiary record; or b) order an amendment to the evidentiary record that may be necessary for the purpose of a complete record”.  We would therefore respectfully request that, if this request falls under these rules, the Board reconsider its decision relating to the admissibility of the Brindley affidavit.  In this regard, we would agree that the Board should disregard the following portions of the affidavit which refer to health issues:

- Paragraphs 3, 4, 5 and Appendix A in their entirety.

- Paragraph 8: the sentence “Attached as Exhibit A to this affidavit is a copy of the letter sent in December 2007.”

- Paragraph 11: the words “to eliminate the effects on our cattle”

- Paragraph 12: the sentences “Our problems with the cattle led to us making the difficult decision to sell the herd.  For our own health we also decided to sell our farm which we had owned since 1992 and move to Saskatchewan to an area free from turbines.”

The graphs that were attached as Appendix B are part of the public record as they have been presented to ACW Council by both K1 Wind and the Brindleys.  We would respectfully request that, as part of the public record, they be given consideration by the Board.

We thank the Board for its consideration of this request and look forward to hearing from you.
Respectfully,
Original Signed By
Anita L. Frayne

On Behalf of the Residents Group
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